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January 2, 2025 
 
Patrick Cripps, Director of Schools 
DeKalb County Schools 
110 South Public Square 
Smithville, TN 37166-1728 
 
Re: Waiver for English as a Second Language (ESL) Programs  
 
Dear Director Cripps: 
 
I am in receipt of your waiver request of State Board of Education Rule 0520-01-19 as it relates to staffing 
ratios for English as a Second Language (ESL) programs. You have requested to use an alternative 
staffing ratio at schools within DeKalb County Schools due to a teacher shortage.  
 
Tenn. Code Ann. § 49-1-201(d) grants the commissioner the authority to “waive any state board rule or 
statute that inhibits or hinders the LEA’s ability to meet its goals or comply with its mission.” On the 
condition that the school district comply with the provisions of State Board of Education Rule 0520-01-19 
by implementing the monitoring steps required under the Rule as well as implementing the additional action 
steps outlined in your waiver request to address the teacher shortage, your request is hereby granted for 
the remainder of the 2024-25 school year. Please be aware that if you wish to request a waiver for the 
2025-26 school year, you will need to submit a new waiver request next school year. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have further questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Lizzette Reynolds 
Commissioner 
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